GLAAM Board of Directors Meeting 

Agenda

May 5, 2012

10:30am – Pilgrim Towers, 440 N. Madison Av., Pasadena

Executive Officers:

Bruce Smith: LocSec        Jonathan Elliott: XVC/Treasurer

Gene Schneider: AVC      Danielle Hanne: Secretary   

In Attendance:

Area Board Members:

Coastal            ____      (vacant 9/11)                          ___x__ Madeline Walker   

ELAC             ___x__   Michael Wong                       ___x__ Ron Talkov

High Desert    _____     Daniel Tompkins                   ___x__ Bruce Smith

Mid Cities      ___x___ Charles Lindenblatt                ______ (Vacant 4/12)

SFV                ___x__   Vesper Burnett                       ___x__ Sandra Smith

(Wong arrived late)
Members-at-Large:
___x__   Jonathan Elliott       ___x__  Danielle Hanne            ____x__ Anthony Lojac 

___x__   Gene Schneider       ___x__ Lindsay Ross 

Guests:  Desiree Sagray, Brian Madsen, Doug Walker, David Fenig, Irwin Zuckermandel, Jay Friedlander, Jill Golmant, Joyce Hamilton
I. 
Opening

A.
Call To Order: 10:30 

B. 
Approval of Agenda  Walker/Schneider 8/0/2

C.
Approval of Previous Minutes for 4/12, 5/11, 6/11, 9/11 and 10/11 All approved Elliott/Schneider 8/0/2
II.
Reports
A. Executive Officers

Loc Sec- 
· No problems reported 

· B Smith did an interview with KROQ, he attempted to be bland and boring, two of the three calls that were received afterwards were positive,
· B Smith is working on compiling the list of deadlines for the master GLAAM calendar
XVC-took care of assembling the missing minutes

AVC-no report

Sec-no report

Treasurer

· 11 month report ended March 31st submitted, 12 month report ending April 30th is being prepared for national

· Amazon income for the year was 503% of budget

· Trimesterly payment has been paid to the postmaster

· 3 keys and three boxes of books and records are available to go to the new Treasurer as well as the checkbook, but the bank account needs a new signatory

· Pursuant to Guideline E of the Finance Committee, Elliott is willing to assist the new Treasurer with financial reporting, if asked nicely enough
B. Area Reports

Mid City-No report

Coastal-
· Trip to Old Town Music Hall to see Royal Wedding: 18 people attended, 
· There will be another event on August 12th    to see Yankee Doodle Dandy 

SVF-no report

ELAC-19 people came to the last party

Hi-Desert-No Report

C. Members-at-Large

Elliott-Turned in MAL Handbook #2 
Hanne-no report

Schneider-no report

Ross-no report

Lojac-no report

D. Standing Committees & Coordinators (The following are End-of-Year Reports)

50th Anniversary-next event is the picnic in June, looking at bids for the Dec event


Awards – affirmation has come from current and immediate past RVC’s that we have a good system for awarding volunteers that will work for other chapters

      Bylaws – no report
      Elections – no report yet
      Finance – 
· GLAAM has a new accountant, 
· GLAAM opened a new bank account, 
· GLAAM filed tax returns on time so everything appears to be up to date
      Gifted Youth – Walker is trying to get AML to approve parent groups that will have non-mensa parents at events (need background checks for these parents.) Brian Reeves finally got a response to her-informed her that there was not support for such a thing due to liability issues.  Walker responded that she will move up the chain of command as far as getting this issue resolved
      Membership Outreach – invites to the picnic will be sent out closer to the June 23rd picnic event
      Regional Gathering – 
· Excel spreadsheets have been submitted to the board, the paper and hard copy reports have also been submitted, 
· There is a contract for 2013, 
· Desiree and Madeline will continue as co-chairs next year
      Scholarship – 
· GLAAM participated in this year’s competition, but winners have not been announced

· The way we sign up for the contest will be changed for next year to an online form as opposed to snail mail-this does require that the LocSec sign in to the national site.  
· Peter Jeensalute is stepping up to be Scholarship chair this year, he has been participating at the regional level so he has some experience
      Special Events – 
· Walker hosts theater events, 
· Madsen handles Hollywood Bowl events,
· Sagray handles picnics, 
· Jim Collier does the Urban Hike 
· The committee is doing well as a group

· The Hollywood Bowl event tickets are moving well; 25 people will be seeing Billy Elliott tomorrow night
      Testing Coordinator-
· Dave Felt could not be here today but will continue as Testing Coordinator 
· List of proctors was given
      Data Officer – 
· GLAAM newsletter list is defunct, there are only a couple of days left to announce to people to renew before they get culled off the list for being lapsed on the Announce lists for the five areas, 
· Sagray has a list of lapsed members that she will compare to the final list to do a lapsed member mailing
      MensaPhone – Bill hasn’t been paid 
      Ombudsman – No report
      Open Forum – Vesper found a venue for Open Forum, which will start as a quarterly event-the location will be at Time Travel Mart which is a non-profit which tutors children and has a store front with a back area. They have offered the space, non-members will have to pay a small fee.  The inaugural speaker will be Taliesin Jaffee lecturing on anime and the difference between Japanese and American, as well as what it takes to get a script from Japan to the US
      Public Relations – websites are up and running 
      Roster – roster can be delivered by post, Madsen will proceed as electronically only
      SIGHT- (Report from Arlette Chew)
· The young lady from Paris seems to have come & gone on her own.  I haven't heard from her since last report.

· An Austrian family still expected in July.  
· A family of five from Sweden is coming for two weeks in October.  The contacted me directly, rather than coming through the National Coordinator, so he's currently verifying their membership.  We've exchanged a few emails about attractions, etc., in the meanwhile.
· As reported last month, I began exploring the process by which local SIGHT coordinators learn of Host volunteers. The Board knows that there is an online registration form and the national autoresponse software sends a confirmation to the Host with a copy of the information to the national SIGHT Coordinator, who recommends the Host forward their confirmation to the local coordinator. It does not appear that the local coordinator automatically receives notification of the volunteer's offer if the Host does not take this second step. I wrote to 'autoresponse' to see if a lookup table of local coordinators and then distribution of Host info could be incorporated into this process, but have not yet heard back.  As suspected, 'autoresponse' did not respond to this query.  Mike Last, however, did respond, and he's got a list of local coordinators by zip code and will begin sending copies of the Host forms to the local coordinators.  Since that keeps it a manual (and therefore fallible) operation, I'm asking GLAAM members to forward their confirmations to me as well unless National makes a change to their software.
 
Submitted an article to our newsletter about SIGHT.
 
      Singles – second event happened last month-a lot of people said they were going but no one showed up
      Special Interest Groups – Lawrence Cole-social interest SIG wants to schedule community service events but no recent update on that
      Webmaster – a bunch of 2011 minutes and agendas have been uploaded-Schneider has some older agendas but we don’t know if they’ve been approved-but our history is being taken care of
      Young M’s - Closing Report – 2011-2012 Board Year :
Dear Members of the Board:

I am writing in response to the Board’s request that I, the GLAAM Young Ms Coordinator, offer a report of the Young Ms’ activities from May 2011 to the present date.

I began hosting a monthly Young Ms event at my residence each fourth Friday since May of 2011 and, in the course of the year, cancelled the event only three times (once when I was in the midst of moving from Silverlake to Pasadena, again on Thanksgiving Day, and, most recently, in April, as I had to be out of town). Attendance at the first meeting was approximately 15 members. While everyone seemed to have enjoyed themselves, attendance over the next several months was much lower; some months, only one or two members attended the meeting. However, the creation of a GLAAM Gen. Y. Facebook group page, of which I am an administrator, garnered greater interest in the Young Ms event (although there was initial confusion about the term “Young Ms,” and I had to explain to several members via posts to our group’s page that the Young Ms were not, as some suspected, children). As a result of the greater visibility and venue for discussion about the meeting, attendance increased in October and has remained steady, with five or six members at each meeting.

Despite monthly announcements on the Facebook group page about the Young Ms meeting, however, new members – females especially – have shown little interest in attending. I have messaged a couple of young women privately through Facebook to welcome them to our group and explicitly invite them to the Young Ms meeting, to no avail. The regular attendees and I aren’t sure why females our age are disinclined to attend but have decided to invite female non-member friends who may be interested in joining Mensa. Male non-member friends are welcome as well: We consider this a means of supporting GLAAM’s efforts generally to increase membership (and possibly, as members’ friends may join Mensa and thereby give members a greater personal investment in Mensa, improve retention). 

An additional comment on the Gen Y. Facebook page: I’ve asked members to post information about non-Mensa events they’re attending and to invite other members to join them: several members have done so. I asked them to post such events for several reasons:

1. The Young Ms have asked why there isn’t more variety in scheduled Mensa activities; why we don’t plan, on the fly, to go to a show or decide the day before the scheduled event to meet at a bar in another area. I’ve explained that, as events are published well in advance of the meeting, convening all interested members, including those who rely on the print calendar for information about events, takes forethought. Asking them to post invitations to events on Facebook has been an easy way to address this concern and to encourage members to mingle (who might then convince additional members to attend scheduled Mensa meetings).

2. A majority of the Young Ms have found few other scheduled Mensa activities attended by members their own age. They tend to avoid the Singles Mingle event, for example, because they find that members who attend the event are significantly older than they are. Convening outside of Mensa gives them the opportunity to meet singles in their own age range.

3. Some of the Young Ms are performers, and I think it’s a worthwhile objective that members support other members in endeavors important to them. The more interaction we encourage among members, the greater the probability that meaningful relationships will develop, which would be conducive to retaining members.  

As I have been providing snacks for the Young Ms meeting and wanted to avoid wasting my personal resources in the future, beginning in December, I asked members to r.s.v.p. as late as the day of the event and to bring a snack or a beverage (including alcoholic beverages) to share. This arrangement has worked well: I spend less time and money preparing for a meeting and am now able to spend no more than what I need to spend to accommodate a known number of attendees. However, as another member has informed me – and as I have discussed with the Board recently via e-mail – funds may be available for Coordinator stipends or reimbursements. Beginning this month (May), I will save receipts for all expenses related to the Young Ms meeting and will send them to the secretary prior to the Board’s monthly meetings. These expenses are modest: I provide some alcoholic beverages (a bottle of wine, sometimes beer, vodka, whiskey, rum, and some mixers), soda, juice, mixed nuts, an easy-to-assemble snack, and paper plates, plastic cups, and cutlery. Members usually bring fruit or vegetable trays, ice cream, chips, and beer. Costs to me personally average $30 to $50 per month. I ask that the Board consider allotting a modest stipend to me, in my capacity as Young Ms Coordinator, for the monthly Young Ms event.

Thank you, Board members, for your time and consideration of these matters. If you have questions or comments, I can be e-mailed at: jenniferlynnecarter@gmail.com.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Carter       

III.
Special Orders  (meeting adjourned at 11:25)
A. Call to Order (Election Chair Presiding) 

Election meeting called to order by Jay Friedlander at 11:26 
· Thanks to Daniel Tompkins and Michael Wilson for their service in the last year 
· There were 14 open seats this time with Walker being the only returning member 

· Tompkins was elected by petition but due to his inability to fill it (job change) the position is vacant and will be so until due notice is given
B. Terms Continuing:

Coastal Delegate:  Madeline Walker

C. Terms Filled by Uncontested Petition:

Hi-Desert Delegate:  Bruce Smith

Member-at-Large One Year: Gene Schneider

Member-at-Large One Year: Lindsay Ross

D. Members Elected by vote:

Member-at-Large Two Year:  Danielle Hanne

Member-at-Large Two Year:  Anthony Lojac

Member-at-Large Two Year:  Sandra Smith

E. Election of LocSec and Other Executive Officers:

Loc-Sec:  Bruce Smith-uncontested
XVC: Sandra Smith-uncontested  
AVC: Gene Schneider-uncontested
Secretary:  Danielle Hanne-uncontested 
Treasurer:  Jill Golmant-uncontested

Meeting turned over to Bruce Smith at 11:37

F. Vacant Positions to be Filled:

Hi-Desert Secretary One Year:  notice to be given in the LA Mentary
Mid-City Secretary One Year:  Sagray, Lindenblatt offered candidacy. Vote: 5-2 for Sagray
Mid-City Delegate Two Years (appointed for the current board year): Golmant, Lindenblatt, Burnett, and Zuckermandel offered candidacy. Vote: 5 Golmant /4 Burnett/1 Zuckermandel
Coastal Secretary One Year:  no suitable candidates
San Fernando Secretary Two Years (appointed for the current board year): Joyce Hamilton 8/0/0
San Fernando Delegate One Year:  Brian Madsen 13/0/0
ELAC Secretary One Year: Michael Wong 9/0/0
ELAC Delegate Two Years (appointed for the current board year):  Ron Talkov  11/0/0
G. Appointment of Committee Chairs and Coordinators:


Awards – Jonathan Elliott

      Bylaws – Jonathan Elliott
      Elections – David Fenig 13/0/0  Jay Friedlander 12/0/1
      Finance – Talkov
      Gifted Youth – Walker
      Membership Outreach – Danielle Hanne 

      Regional Gathering – Sagray/Walker
      Scholarship – Peter Jeensalute
      Special Events – Walker
      Testing Coordinator-Dave Felt
      Data Officer – Brian Madsen
      MensaPhone – Danielle Hanne
      Ombudsman –  Jay Friedlander 13/0/0
      Open Forum – Vesper Burnett
      Public Relations – Vesper Burnett
      Roster – Brian Madsen
      SIGHT – Arlette Chew
      Singles – Michael Wong
      Special Interest Groups – Brian Madsen

      Webmaster – Brian Madsen
      
      Young M’s – Jennifer Carter

      50th Anniversary- Desiree Sagray


      LA Mentary Editor – Russell Ham

      Circulation Manager-Russell Ham

      Calendar Editor- Brian Madsen

Slate approved 12/0/1

IV.
Unfinished Business

A.  Discussion of what to do about freeloaders, where to draw the line.  No specific motion proposed.  Continued

B.  Creation of a central GLAAM calendar with timelines and reminders of events such as the scholarship competition and reservation of board meeting space.  No specific motion proposed.  Continued
V.
New Business

A. Approval of an annual volunteer’s appreciation luncheon after the May meeting, to be a line item in the 2012-2013 budget.  Motion to adopt as a standing rule that the board will host an annual volunteer appreciation luncheon to follow the May board meeting for all volunteers of GLAAM who contributed enough service to qualify for one award point during the preceding board year Walker/S Smith (motion passes  12/0/1)
B. Reorganization of Membership Outreach to be an official committee rather than just a position.  No specific motion proposed.  Sagray wants authorization authority to be given to the committee to be able to do blasts without having to go through the LocSec.  We want to do better outreach to possible new members as well as reach lapsed members.  Matter to be referred to the committee of Sagray, Schneider, and Hanne.  Motion to add Sagray to have authority to post to the announce lists events which are New member events.  12/1/0
C. Need to reconcile ASIE’s with the new BOD year, this has not been done since 2007.  No specific motion proposed.  Referred to the Bylaws committee to cull the ASIE’s, Standing Rules, Guidelines, etc.
D. Need to approve funding for a December event for the 50th Anniversary.  Motion to approve the proposal from Jay Friedlander for an event at the Quiet Cannon.  Sagray/Walker 11/0/2
E. Motion to change signatories such that Elliott is taken off and Golmant and Talkov be added as signatories to the GLAAM bank account 12/0/1

VI. Good of the Order 
· Financial handling for the volunteer luncheon let Elliott write the check to BC.

· National has hired a new marketing person named John Magill.
      VII.      Adjournment: Hanne/S Smith 13/0/0 at 12:40
